Taylorville Municipal Band Committee Minutes from Tuesday April 9, 2019

Jonathan Newlin called the meeting of the Taylorville Municipal Band Committee to order at 6:37 p.m. Those in attendance were Jonathan Newlin – president, Reggie Hohenstein – secretary. Jim Smith – director, Jan Phillips – manager, Martin Vota – aldermanic representative, and Taylorville Municipal Band Committee member Amy Ofcarcik. Also in attendance was Neil Hohenstein and Jim Ofcarcik.

The minutes of the April 24, 2018 meeting were read. Jim Smith made a motion to accept the minutes. With a second by Amy, the minutes were approved.

Jan presented the tentative budget for the 2019 concert season. This year's budget is the same as the 2018 budget. With remaining funds from 2018, percussion needs were discussed. A bass drum stand is needed. Also to be considered will be a snare drum stand, castanets, and tambourine. With a budget remainder of \$748.70, items will be ordered prior to April 30, 2019. Reggie made a motion to approve the proposed budget (pending approval by the city council) with a second from Jonathan, and the motion carried.

The next item on the agenda was the 2019 concert season dates. The Jazz Concert will be back this year. Also discussed was the Children's Concert. After many years of fine support, the Sertoma Club will no longer be able to participate. However, we discussed the possible additions of Monsanto and the Kiwanis Club. Monsanto contacted us last year following the Children's Concert. Martin will contact the Kiwanis Club. With no further discussion, Jonathan made a motion to accept the concert season dates. With a second from Amy, the motion carried.

Our final agenda item was the hiring of the band director, band librarian, and band manager. After some discussion, Jonathan, with a second from Reggie, made a motion to rehire Jim Smith; Jim, with a second from Jonathan, made a motion to rehire Reggie Hohenstein; and Jonathan, with a second from Reggie, made a motion to rehire Jan Phillips for their respective positions of director, librarian, and band manager for the 2019 season. The rehiring of these positions was approved.

With no further business coming before this committee, a BIG THANK YOU went out to Martin Vota for his amazing representation from the Taylorville City Council. Jonathan adjourned at 7:10 p.m. Respectfully submitted,

Regina M. Hohenstein